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Dear Kanonberg neighbours

At the end of 2020 we expressed the hope that 2021 would be an improvement
on the year that had passed. While this is frue in some ways — billions of people
have been vaccinated against COVID-19 and the world feels somewhat closer
to normal — the improvement hasn't been quite as dramatic as many had
hoped. Our thoughts remain with those who have had to say a final goodbye
fo a loved one during the past year.

We extend our thanks to the residents of Kanonberg for their willingness to
comply with COVID-19 protocols, as required by the national

government. We understand that it is not always easy.
Some would say Kanonberg is singular based solely
on its beautiful surroundings. Naturally we agree,
but we believe the positive disposition and
cooperation of our residents makes the real
difference.



GOODBYE IS THE HARDEST PART

As you may have heard, we will be saying a fond farewell to Jan Kearney
at the end of December 2021, after eight years of loyal service fo Kanonberg.
Juandré Burger will take up the reigns as the newly appointed Facilities
Coordinator in January 2022.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Jan for the enormous
contribution he has made to Kanonberg over the years. We send him on
his way accompanied by our blessings and wish him great success in his
future endeavours. At the same time we would like to welcome Juandré to
the Kanonberg team. We hope that his time with us will be fruitful and
rewarding.

Gymnasium Times

Those wanting to put the finishing touches on their summer figures will be
pleased to know that Conrad and his team will provide their services until 24
December 2021. Thereafter they will enjoy a festive break and some much-
deserved rest before recommencing on 5 January 2022. The gymnasium will
however remain open to Kanonberg residents during this period. Please keep
in mind that the gymnasium will close at 20:00 on Sunday evenings, for sanitizing.

Opening times are subject to the national curfew in place at the time. We
kindly request that all gymnasium users continue to adhere to Covid protocols.

Builder’s Holidays

The annual builder’'s holidays will
commence on Monday, 20
December 2021. This gives all
confractors, and their teams, fime o
wrap up ongoing projects by no later
than 14:00 on Saturday, 18
December. Conftfractors may
recommence work on 10 January
2022.
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2 | 2 SAVE THE DATE
A late afternoon community braai is being planned for Saturday, 22 January

2022. These events have always been fremendously popular with Kanonbergers

N - both young and old(er) —in the past. Circle the date in your diary right now,

JANUARY because you simply cannot afford to miss out on the fun.



The Kanonberg Fundraising
Committee would like to thank the
residents who so generously
contributed to the Christmas
fundraiser for the gardening and
security staff. You should feel
tfremendously proud of the fact that
your efforts resulted in R65 700 being
collected.

The funds were handed over on 10
December 2021. The recipients were
overjoyed and would like fo convey
their gratitude to the Kanonberg
residents. They enjoy working in such
a lovely environment and appreciate
the friendliness of the Kanonbergers.

REST AND REFLECT

Allow us a moment to extend a
special word of thanks fto the
Kanonberg staff members who
always perform their responsibilities
with commitment and pride. During
the last year, the team went the exira
mile to ensure that all the security
systems and equipment remained
updated, fully operational, and that
the required maintenance was kept
up to date in other areas.

For the efficient way in which the
gym was managed, we would like
to thank and applaud Conrad van
der Merwe and his team. The

Christmas Fundraiser THANK YU

unparalleled professional service
rendered to gymnasium users, under
difficult circumstances, does not go
unnoticed.

It is fruly a privilege fo live in
Kanonberg. May we always
remember this and appreciate the
fime spent here with family and
friends. Here we value community —
the awareness that we should be
looking out for each other. With that
in mind, try to remain focused on
making the lives of your fellow
Kanonbergers a little bit more
enjoyable.
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We remain hopeful for 2022. It might
be foolish to make a prediction as to
the wonders the year ahead might
produce. Although we don't know
where we are headed from here,
one thing is certain... It won't be
boring.

We wish you a magnificent festive
season. May the time spent with those
you hold close to your heart be filled
with joy. Travel safely — we will see
you again in the New Year.
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Feshve regards
Kanonberg HOA Committee s it T



